TOWNSHIP OF BRUCE

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MAY 14, 2015

The regular meeting of the Bruce Township Board was held on May 14, 2015 at the Bruce Township Hall with board members Marsh, Sawyers and Pins present. Absent Rogers and LaJoie. Also in attendance were three township residents. The Supervisor called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance.

Public Comments: The question was ask when they would start working on Shunk Road. It will be starting right away. The culverts are being replace now.

The minutes of the April 9, 2015 meeting were presented. Motion was made by Pins, seconded by Marsh to approve the minutes as presented. All were in favor, motion carried.

The minutes of the May 1, 2015 Special Meeting were presented. Motion was made by Pins, seconded by Marsh to approve the minutes as presented. All were in favor, motion carried.

Motion was made to pay the bills. Checks #8348 through # 8382 were issued for a total of \$ 21,560.25. All were in favor, motion carried.

County Commission Report: Commissioner McLean was not present.

Reports of Special Meetings: No one attended any special meetings.

Zoning Administrator: There have been 6 permits issued.

Assessor's Report: The Assessor is in Mt. Pleasant attending school.

Planning Commission Report: There was no meeting in May.

Treasurer's Report: In the absence of the Treasurer, the Supervisor reported the balance of all funds is \$1,106,899.21.

Clerk's Report: MTA will be holding a series for Township's on July 14, 2015 at Little Bear East Arena. At 9:00 a.m. will be "Money Matters" and at 1:00 p.m. will be "Better Budgeting". If anyone is interested, contact the Clerk.

Firemen's Report: In the absence of the Fire Chief, the Clerk reported the Department had 2 fire runs, both for grass fires.

Grounds and Park Report: We have purchased some black dirt and bark for the flower beds at the Hall. Thanks to Carolyn Person for all the work she does for us to enjoy.

Old Business: The Chippewa County Road Commission is working on 13 Mile Rd. between Riverside and Scenic.

The black topping should begin on Shunk Road next week.

The maintenance work is being done at Dunbar Park. Someone has done some damage that will need repair.

The boat launch at Conely's Point will soon be starting.

We need to be thinking about what we will do with the floor in the Hall. When the Hall rentals slow done and other things are finished by Fall, we will need to have some ideas in mind.

New Business: Marjean Roe was present with questions on the condition of Donaldson Cemetery. It is not owned by the Township and we couldn't be of help to her. Carolyn Person share what research she had found from years ago.

The price of brine is 32.5 cents the same as last year. Motion was made by Marsh, seconded by Sawyers that we purchase 5 truckloads of brine. All were in favor, motion carried.

Public Comments: It was asked if we had heard anything about the Little League using the ball field. We have not,

T-Mobile will be putting a cell tower on the Lighthouse Tower.

Motion was made by Pins, seconded by Marsh to adjourn the meeting. All were in favor, motion carried. The Supervisor adjourned the meeting at 7:40 p.m.

Wanda Sawyers, Clerk

Carl Marsh, Supervisor